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July 2021  Newsletter 
 

 

         Rotary Club of                                           
Massillon 

Address:  2177 Nave Road SE, Massillon, Ohio  44646 

  Visit our website at:  www.massillonrotary.org 

Find us on Facebook at:  https://www.facebook.com/massillonrotary 

 

President ’s Message 
 
 

	
100% attendance in the month of May 2021 
 
Chad Hartman     Kathy Shultz 
Matt Hull      Jeff Stoll 
Tom Jingo      Dan Swartz 
Bill Leffler      Marshall Weinberg 
Keith Nutter 

 

 

   

  July  Speakers 

	7/1			Foster Rose	

	

        Happy Birthday! 
 

Jim Stanford 1 
     
Jeff Walters 12 
     
Stuart Kraft  20 
    
Bill Leffler   28 
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Name that Rotarian 
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ROTARY CLUB OF MASSILLON 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES 

MAY 4, 2021 
 
The Board of Directors met at Kozmo’s Grille on Tuesday, May 4, 2021. The following 
members were present: Joe Logan, Keith Nutter, Chad Hartman, Tom Jingo, Kathy Shultz, 
Dr. Bill Leffler, Daniel Swartz, Matt Hull, Todd Loxley, and Richard Regula.The minutes of the 
April 6, 2021 Board meeting were presented for approval. Upon a    motion by Dr. Leffler 
and a second by Mr. Logan, the minutes were approved, as presented. 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
Mr. Jingo reported that he would soon be ordering the materials for the club’s annual 
induction meeting. The Board then discussed plans for that June 24th event. 
 
CLUB SERVICE: 
Mrs. Hartman had provided her report to President Hull. Reporting for her, he announced 
that a group of volunteers from the club would be helping with the Stark County Baby 
Shower on May 8th, and that the club had provided a gift basket for that event. Mrs. 
Hartman thanked Sherie Brown for organizing that service project. Also, June will be our 
Purple Bag month. The Board discussed providing a water station for the June 5-6 Eagle Up 
Ultra in Canal Fulton. Mr. Hartman reported that a group of representatives from interested 
parties would be meeting soon to work out details for the funding of the Lincoln Park 
Pavilion Project. 
 
The Board discussed providing a new map for the Disc Golf course. President Hull is 
checking into the Hammer & Nails Project, which assists local veterans with projects 
around their, homes.  
 
MASSILLON ROTARY FOUNDATION: 
Mr. Logan reported that the Foundation Board is in the process of filling vacant Board 
positions. 
 
PROGRAMS: 
Mr. Hartman announce that the program for May 13th will be on the Underground 
Railroad, and the Boys & Girls Club will make a presentation on May 27th. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
President Hull announced that we will be presenting three $1,000 scholarships to 
Washington High School recipients and two $1,000 scholarships to Tuslaw High School 
Seniors. 
 
NEXT MEETING: 
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The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Directors is Tuesday, June 1st, at 
11:30am, at Kozmo’s Grille. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Upon a motion by Dr. Leffler and a second by Mr. Jingo, the meeting was adjourned. 
 

Respectfully submitted by, 
Thomas D. Jingo 
Club Secretary 

 
 
 
       
     
 
 
       
 

 

 

 

  
 

 

James Busch 

E-Tank 

 



   

July 2021 Newsletter    Leadership Month 

 

 Page 5 of 10 

    
 

   

  

Rotarians helping @ Goodwill Baby 
Shower 
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 Connie        David           Tom 
Jingo 

Rotarians!  send me your Bio to wleffler@doctor.com 

So you can be featured in your Rotary Bullietin. 

 

 
  

 



   

July 2021 Newsletter    Leadership Month 

 

 Page 7 of 10 

    
 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

Alexandra Nicholis Coon, executive director for the Massillon Museum, holds a BA in art history 
from Kent State University, an MA in art history through the joint program at the Cleveland Museum 
of Art and Case Western Reserve University, and a collections care certificate from the Campbell 
Center for Historic Preservation Studies.  She has been with the Massillon Museum since 2001 and 
served as its curator from 2003 to 2010.  Nicholis Coon is past president of the Ohio Museums 
Association; board chair for Visit Canton; a board member of the Cleveland Print Room, Massillon 
WestStark Chamber Foundation, Aultman Health Foundation, and Soroptimist International of 
Canton/Stark County; and a member of the City of Massillon’s Community Improvement 
Corporation.  Museum Advocacy is near and dear to her heart; she has joined museum 
colleagues nationwide on Capitol Hill for seven years now as part of the American Alliance of 
Museums Advocacy Day, and communicates regularly with elected officials at the state and local 
levels.   

 

Her love of photography led her to curate Darkrooms in a Digital Age (2007) and Between Two 
Worlds: The Photography of Nell Dorr (2010) for the Massillon Museum, among numerous other 
exhibitions.  Coon has curated two exhibitions for the Ohio Arts Council’s Riffe Gallery in Columbus 
as well.  While serving as an instructor of art history and museum studies courses at Walsh University, 
she assisted with establishment of the university’s museum studies undergraduate program in 2007.  
She enjoys digital photography and earned honorable mention in the Professional Women 
Photographer’s 37th International Women’s Call for Entry (2012), and has been exhibited in several 
Northeast Ohio shows.  From 2018-2010, she led a renovation effort of the Massillon Museum’s 
collections storage facility, upgrading it to a state-of-the-art, award-winning preservation space, 
and most recently oversaw the Museum’s $6 million dollar expansion to increase its capacity to 
serve the community by 18,000 square feet.  In 2011, she was recognized with the YStark! “Twenty 
Under 40” award, was a 2012 inductee to the Canton YWCA Women’s Hall of Fame, and in 2020 
was honored with the DeHoff Emerging Philanthropist Award.  She is a member of the Akron 
Chapter DAR, and resides in North Canton with her husband and twin daughters.  

 

 

New Member 

Alexandra Coon 
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Nursing Scholarships 
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Local Rotary Meetings 
 
MONDAYS 
Dover:  Tuscarawas County Senior Center – 11:45 am 
Dalton:  United Methodist Church – 11:45 am 
Malvern:  Methodist Educational Building – 6:00 pm 
 
TUESDAYS 
Jackson Twp:  La Pizzeria – 11:45 am 
Orrville:  Aultman Orrville Hospital community Room – 11:45 am 
East Canton:  Foltz Community Center – 7:30 am 
 
WEDNESDAYS 
Alliance:  YWCA – 11:45 am 
Louisville:  Paradise United Church of Christ – 12:00 pm 
Perry:  Falcone’s Tavern – 11:45 am 1 st & 3rdWednesdays 
Plain Twp:  Skyland Pines – 11:45 am 
 
THURSDAYS 
Massillon:  St. George Community Room– 11:45 am 
Canal Fulton:  Community Building – 6:30 pm 
North Canton:  Arrowhead Country Club – 11:45 am 
Minerva:  Minerva’s Classic 57 – 7:30 am 
Canton South:  McCall’s Restaurant & Banquet Center – 7:30 am 
 
FRIDAYS 
Canton:  Alex D. Krassas Event Center – 11:45 am 

 
For a Complete Listing for District 6650: 
http://rotarydistrict6650.org/ClubDirectory 

  

 

 

 

Rotary Club of Massillon 
 
Officers: 
President………………………….   Chad Hartman  
President Elect/VP…………..…     Dan Swartz 
Past President (2019-2020)……     Matt Hull 
Treasurer…………………………..…Richard Leffler 
Secretary…………………………… Thomas Jingo 
 
Directors: 
2019-2020……………Joe Logan, Dan Swartz 
2017-2020…………..…., Jim Stanford, John Shultz 
2018-2021…………..Richard Regula, Todd Loxley 
 
 
Massillon Rotary Foundation:  Joe Logan 

  Club Service Chair:  Chad Hartman 
International Chair:   William Leffler 
 
District Governor: 
…Steve Wilder…. 
 

 

 

Interested in Making a Gift? 

The Massillon Rotary Foundation Trust                
(Tax ID# 34-1604220) will accept donations at 
any time.  Contributions to the trust are tax 
deductible to the extent permitted by the IRS.  
Please see Wendy Blosser or Richard Leffler for 
more details. 


